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Dear Parents and Carers,  

A huge thank you to all our PTAs across all three sites who have worked tirelessly to organise the
much-anticipated spooky disco for the children this week. Thank you to all parents and carers for the
kind words and happy smiling faces at the gate each morning - you really do set us up for the day
and we all look forward to seeing many more of you after half term at the ‘Parent/Carer Teacher
Consultations’ in school on Tuesday 8th and Thursday 10th November. Details, including how to
book slots on line, have been sent out last week. If you have trouble booking appointments, please
contact the school office. 

Free School Meals 
At Hove Learning Federation we ensure that families who are eligible for pupil premium benefit
directly from the extra money that this brings through free educational visits, subsidised residential
trips and free club places. Please check to see if you are eligible to benefit from this important
financial support, particularly during these challenging times. Even if you decide not to take up the
whole offer, the school does still benefit from additional finance from the government for each child
registered as receiving FSM. Check eligibility and apply via www.brighton-hove.gove-uk/schools or
visit the school office. 



 

As part of our commitment to Brighton and Hove City Council’s 'Our City Our World project', we have
so far this term been focussing on environmental education during our assemblies. We have also
been busy electing our representatives from each of the classes for both our School’s Council and Eco
Council. We look forward to hearing their thoughts, ideas and opinions on how we can improve all
aspects of our current provision. 

Have a wonderful half term holiday and we look forward to seeing you back at school on Tuesday 1st
November. Remember Monday 31st October is a school inset day.

Please continue to keep in contact with us – should you have any questions or concerns, contact us
via the following: 

West Hove Infant School  
hollandoffice@westhove-inf.brighton-hove.sch.uk      
01273 733386

Hove Junior School
hollandroadenquiries@hovejun.brighton-hove.sch.uk
01273 916609

Hove Junior School Inclusion Team
inclusionteam@hovejun.brighton-hove.sch.uk
01273 916609

Best wishes, 
Maddie Southern and Lorna Cummings 

Diary Dates
Monday 24th-28th October - half term holiday

Monday 31st October - INSET day - no children
in school

Tuesday 1st November - children return to
school

Monday 7th November - Yr2 New Parent’s
Evening at Hove Junior School HR 6-7pm

Tuesday 8th November - Parent/Carer Teacher
Consultations 3.45pm-6.30pm book via Schoolping

Thursday 10th November - Parent/Carer
Teacher Consultations 3.45pm-6.30pm book via
Schoolping

mailto:connaughtoffice@westhove-inf.brighton-hove.sch.uk
mailto:hollandroadenquiries@hovejun.brighton-hove.sch.uk
mailto:inclusionteam@hovejun.brighton-hove.sch.uk


We need your help!
Saturday 5th of November 9-3

Jobs will include…



-Painting playground walls



-Weeding and tidying the mini meadow



-Measuring and laying weed matting around the raised beds 



If you would like to help at this session, please let Miss Kemp-Harris (Reception Clownfish Class)
know to sign up for a space and a job!

Want to be involved more regularly? Contact our
PTA Lead Emma Barrell on:
hoveptahollandrd@gmail.com



Dear Parents and Carers,

Just to say hello from the Breakfast & After School Club team. We thought it would be nice to introduce ourselves and
share our values and vision of our out of school provision.

Martina and Suzanna are joint leaders of the after school overall provision from September 2022 and are hugely lucky
to be supported by caring and enthusiastic Julie, Marina and Mrs Kuzma. Martina and Mrs Kuzma also run Breakfast
Club provision.

As a very experienced team we are always committed to excellence in creating nurturing and relaxing play
environment where children can be children, where so many friendships are blossomed and wonderful moments are
shared.

We are aware for some children, especially for those in reception classes, it might be a really long day (our Breakfast
Club hours  7:40-8:40am and After School Club hours 3-6 pm), so we are doing our best to adapt our Breakfast and
After School Clubs to the needs of the children, not forcing them to adapt to the clubs. 

There is a great variety of activities and play zones to meet every child’s needs and to support growth of beautiful
personalities. At our clubs healthy breakfast and snacks are provided, children are also welcome to practice gymnastics
and football skills, enjoy pleasant music, role play, junk modelling or unleash their inner artists and so much more. 

If you need wrap around care for your children and your child has never been to our clubs -  you are always welcome
to pop in with your child  and let them see what an amazing place our clubs are.

Warmest regards,
Breakfast and After School Team



Year 5/6 Tag Rugby Festival
13/10/22

On Thursday 13th October, Miss Allum and Mr Shaughnessy joined 12 year 5 and 6
children at Hove Rugby Club for an afternoon of Tag Rugby celebrating this year’s Rugby
League World Cup being hosted in England from the 15th October- 19th November. It was
a great afternoon with lots of schools across Brighton and Hove taking part.
The Sports Leaders from the Cardinal Newman Rugby Academy were fantastic in running
the activities and coaching the games.

We even had the chance to play a match against Portland Road which was incredibly close
and ended in a 3-3 draw. Everyone had a great time and showed huge enthusiasm for the
sport. We were so impressed with all the children who took part- you were all wonderful
and represented the school brilliantly. 

Here are some highlights… 



Year 2 Prospective Parents
Open Evening at Hove Junior

School (For Year 3 entry
Sept 2023) 

Dear Parents/Carers 

We are delighted our Year 2 parents evening will take place on
Monday 7th November at 6pm in the school hall. This open evening
is for parents/carers of children who will be joining Hove Junior
School at the Holland Road site in September 2023. We are
committed to ensuring that the transfer from the Infants to the
Junior School is not just smooth, but is actually a very positive and
exciting experience for all the children. Equally, we want this to be
the case for parents and carers. You can find further information
about the school on our website: hovejuniorschool.co.uk

Many thanks and we very much look forward to meeting you, and
working with you, over the next four years. 

Kind regards 

Maddie Southern,                Lorna Cummings 
Headteacher                         Head of School 









Brighton & Hove City Council and BeeZee Bodies -
Information on Services for Young People









Dear parents/carers,

We are glad to inform that Brighton and Hove will continue to offer
free swimming pool access this year at Freedom Sites for under
16s. We think is a great opportunity for children and they would be
greatly benefited. 
Follow the link below and complete the form. Schools can sign off
on the form to confirm a child’s age so they don’t have to take
documents to the pool.  

https://www.brighton-hove.gov.uk/libraries-leisure-and-
arts/sport-and-activity/free-swimming

Don’t miss this opportunity! Just keep swimming!
Free swimming - Brighton & Hove City Council
Brighton & Hove City Council fund free swimming in the city for all
children aged 16 and under.
www.brighton-hove.gov.uk



ROOM TO NURTURE
ROOM TO LEARN
ROOM TO GROW

Dear Parents and Carers,

After a rewarding 20-year career in primary education, including five years at Hove
Juniors, I left the classroom to work more directly and personally with pupils.
Since 2020, I have been busy supporting local children in their learning journeys. The extra
challenges caused by the pandemic has reinforced my belief that learning should be fun,
nurturing and personalised so every child is able to achieve to the best of their abilities.
I now lead a team of very experienced qualified primary and secondary teachers offering
1:1 tuition in the home and online. Our priority is to help every child thrive and grow as an
individual. We help children catch up on missed lockdown learning, boost their self-
esteem and encourage an academic curiosity.

If you would like to arrange a time to discuss your child’s needs, arrange a home visit or
just to find out more, please contact me at tutorroomltd@gmail.com.

Check out our website https://tutorroomltd.co.uk/ and facebook page for additional
information too https://www.facebook.com/tutorroomltd

Many thanks, 
Rachel Dodson


